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TRANSPORTATION AND TRAFFIC ADVISORY BOARD 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
Held via ZOOM 

January 14, 2021 
 

Members Present: 
Arthur Brinkkoeter   Daniel Santoni 
Gary Kirkham    Michael Yoder 
Ron Munyan    Mike Dietert  
Cutter Gonzalez 
 
Staff Present: 
Garry Ford    Carly Farmer 
Mary Hamann 
 
Others Present: 
Joshua Diaz 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER – called to order at 6:03pm 
 

2. ROLL CALL (all present) 
 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 November 19, 2020 Regular Meeting – via Zoom 

Mr. Santoni made motion to approve. Mr. Munyan seconded the motion. All in favor. 
 

4. CITIZENS COMMUNICATIONS 
None 

 
5. INDIVIDUAL ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION 

A. Discuss and consider a recommendation to City Council to install an all-way stop at the 
intersection of Stone Gate Drive and Stone Branch. 
Carly L. Farmer, EIT, Graduate Engineer 
 
Ms. Farmer presented this item. She said staff does not recommend the requested all-way 
stop. Joshua Diaz is president of the HOA of this subdivision and explained that residents 
seem to speed down Stone Gate and now with a new subdivision being built behind them 
will bring more traffic. He feels that this is going to have more speeding problems and 
make the street dangerous. Mr. Kirkham asked that maybe installing speed humps would 
help slow down the speeders. Mr. Ford said he would have to request speed humps with 
the city instead of this item. Mr. Munyan asked if maybe flashing lights speed limit signage 
would be helpful. Mr. Gonzalez asked staff if maybe we could see about request the 
planning of new subdivisions to control the street width of the streets so they would not be 
so wide and would help slow down the speed. Mr. Kirkham made motion to table this 
request so that a request speed humps could be submitted to staff. Mr. Munyan seconded 
the motion. All in favor.   
 

B. Discuss and consider a recommendation to City Council to install an all-way stop at the 
intersection of W County Line Road and Chartwell Entry. 
Carly L. Farmer, EIT, Graduate Engineer 
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Ms. Farmer went over this request to install an all way stop at intersection of W. County 
Line Rd and Chartwell Entry. Staff said that future plans of traffic light to be installed at 
Dove Crossing and also McQueeney Road will possibly change this area and make traffic 
problems lighten up. Mr. Munyan made motion to go with staff recommendation. Mr. Yoder 
seconded the motion. All in favor. 

 
6. ADJOURNMENT 

 
Mr. Santoni made motion to adjourn. Mr. Yoder seconded the motion. All in favor. Adjourned at 
6:30pm. 


